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Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame

L - R Greg & Claudette Turner, Ken Cunning, Wendell Taylor, Bill Sheppard, Tom 
Borcherdt, Allan O’Blenis, Roy O’Blenis, Trueman Copp, Bill Snowdon, Joe Baker and in 
behind Paul Chenard

 The fourteenth annual Induction Ceremony 
was held, to a sold out crowd, at the Wingate 
Hotel in Dieppe on Saturday, November 
16th. The ten new inductees brought the 
total number of inductees to 142.
They were Joe Baker (NS) Competitor 
Stockcar Racing; Tom Borcherdt (NS) 
Competitor Motorcycle; Paul Chenard (NS) 
Automobile Artist; Trueman Copp (NB) 
Recreational Snowmobile; Ken Cunning (NS) 
Motorsports Builder; George, Ruth, Allan, 
Roy & Rae O'Blenis (O'Blenis Auto Body, 
NB) Motorsports Builders; Bill Sheppard 
(NS) Competitor Drag 
Racing; Bill Snowdon 
(NB) Motorsports 
Builder; Wendell Taylor 
(PEI) Competitor/
Builder Stockcar; Greg 
& Claudette Turner (NB) 
Motorsports Promoters/
Competitors. Each 
inductee received a 
personal plaque; a 
Maritime Motorsports 
Hall Of Fame cap and 
pin; and a ring sponsored 
by King Racing. The 
principle sponsor for 

the event was Atlantic Tiltload Ltd.
The weekend began on Friday afternoon, 
November 15th with an Open House, 
everyone welcome, to celebrate the 10th 
anniversary of the Museum. The formal 
evening event was by invitation only, with 
just under a hundred guests attending. 
Earl Doucette was Master of Ceremony. 
Opening speaker was Managing-director, 
Winona McLean, with a brief history of the 
length of time it took to bring the project to 
completion. They fist approached the Village 
of Petitcodiac in October 2003 for land to 

build on. The building was completed and 
the ribbon cutting ceremony was held on 
October 16th, 2009. She thanked everyone 
that had taken part in helping to achieve 
this success. Ten years has passed and the 
enthusiasm is even greater now than at the 
beginning.
MP Rob Moore, MLA Honorable Ross Wetmore 
and Mayor Gerry Gogan each congratulated 
them on their success.
The guest speaker was Garry Sowerby, a 
2012 Inductee for “Road Challenge”, telling 
the crowd of his interesting trips around 

the world setting 
World Records in his 
vehicles. He had the 
crowd spellbound for 
over forty minutes, 
receiving a standing 
ovation at the finish.
Many finished the 
weekend with a 
Sunday morning 
brunch at the 
Maritime Motorsports 
Hall of Fame.

I would like to take this 

opportunity to Thank All of 

our contributors, advertisers 

and readers to the Local News 

& Views and for supporting our 

Monthly Bulletin.

Wishing you a 

Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year 

from the Staff of the 

Local News & Views
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From the Editor

• Local News & Views Monthly Bulletin is published once a month by the 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Inc.

• The purpose of the Local News & Views is to inform the general public what is 
happening in the Hall of Fame, as well as what is coming up with in each community.
• It is also a venue for business to advertise their products and services each month.

• It is intended to assist all the local Service Clubs in their endeavor to 
support their communities.

• Local News & Views will tell the stories of Local people as they go about their day to 
day activities making a positive difference in their communities.

The office is in the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame located at :
5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB E4Z 0B4

Phone: 756-2110,   Fax 756-2094
Email: maritimemotorsports@gmail.com

LOCAL NEWS & VIEWS
MONTHLY BULLETIN

Editor --------------------- Winona McLean
Layout/Ad Design ----- Angela Nicholson
Sales -------------------- Angela Nicholson

Published Monthly - Next Issue January 1, 2020

Editorial & Advertising deadline: December 23, 2019

*Mutual funds distributed by Sun Life Financial InvestmentServices (Canada) Inc. 
Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada is a member of the Sun Life Financial group of companies. 
© Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada, 2018. 

Carla Ayles*, CHS™ BA

Tel: 506-854-3663 
Cell: 506-863-8528 
carla.ayles@sunlife.com 
www.sunlife.ca/carla.ayles 
1-700 A St. George Blvd. 
Moncton, NB  

I can help you with:
•  Life insurance 

•  RRSPs 

•  Mutual funds*

•  TFSAs

Ross Wetmore
MLA Gagetown – Petitcodiac

1-877-632-2083

Best Wishes for a happy, healthy, safe 
Christmas Season, and a 

Prosperous New Year.

Merry Christmas 

Hon. Ross Wetmore
Minister of Agriculture, 

Aquaculture and Fisheries

December 2019, we start a new decade next month, I remember 
when there was crazy thought’s about starting 2000, and here we are ready to 
start 2020. So much has happened.
There are so many things happening this month, what with shopping, cooking, 
decorating and visiting. I am so happy that my family that is away is coming 
for a visit.
The Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame will be closed between Christmas and 
New Years. 
Don’t know what to get someone that is living away? The Local News & Views 
would make a nice gift; it will help keep them up to date on the happenings 
back here at home.
We are looking forward to getting a new exhibit at the Museum in the New 
Year; it is a hand on experience.  
The Petitcodiac Fire Department, in conjunction with the Petitcodiac Boys and 
Girls Club, will present the annual Santa Claus Festival of Lights Parade, Friday, 
December 6, 2019 at 7:00 PM.
Remember the Christmas Bazaar December 7th at the Maritime Motorsports 
Hall Of Fame, 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac. Hope to see you there.
Wishing everyone a Very Merry Christmas and Happy and Prosperous New Year 
(2020)
From your editor
Winona McLean

FREE ESTIMATES

- Full Paint & Spot Repair
    - Paint Match Specialist
       - Frame Straighteners on Site
       - Repair water, paint damage and all 
         collision repairs on recreational vehicles
       - Major insurance company repair facility

97 Sanitorium Rd., River Glade, NB  
Phone:372-9599

Are you or someone you know looking for a space to hold:
 

Meetings & Presentations•	
Family Reunions •	

Dances & Weddings•	
Benefits•	
Etc...•	

Why not check out the Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame. 
We have two rooms available for rent. 

For more information call 756-2110

We have Wi-Fi
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Lois Budd displaying Christmas Quilt raffled on behalf of the Salisbury Helping 
Hands Food Bank and won by Linda Burke of the Magdalen Islands.  The ticket 
was drawn at the Salisbury Legion on Nov 16, 2019.

Winner of the Salisbury Helping Hands Quilt Raffle

    It’s been said that if the U.S. Constitution 
were rewritten afresh, it would not 
stress the pursuit of happiness, but the 
pursuit of health. Today, when people 
get together, discussions eventually 
turn to health concerns, such as losing 
weight, blood pressure, bone density 
or other issues. Now there are tests to 
indicate the condition of your health. 
And if tests show an early abnormality, 
rule #1 is prevention.  Rule #2 is never 
forget rule #1.

Blood Pressure
Hypertension is one of the main causes 
of heart attack, so what number should 
you try to maintain? Dr. William Dale, 
spokesperson for the American Geriatric 
Society, says “regardless of age, North 
Americans should shoot for a blood 
pressure of 130/80.  But if you’re over 
65 then 150/90 should be fine.” Over 
this number does not always mean 
medication.

Dr. Steven Nissen, chief of cardiology 
at the Cleveland Clinic, suggests it’s 
prudent to first change your lifestyle 
such as losing weight, exercising 90 
minutes weekly, and reducing salt 
intake below 1,500 milligrams daily. He 
adds a diet of more fruit, vegetables, 
high fiber cereal, fish, and poultry 

may lower blood pressure as much as 
medication.

As I’ve advised for years, good health 
is all about lifestyle.  Or as a Chinese 
proverb says, “He who takes medicine 
and neglects to diet wastes the skill of 
his doctor.”

Blood Sugar
Today 25% of North Americans over 65 
suffer from Type 2 diabetes (better 
called Lifestyle diabetes). Years ago, 
Type 1 diabetes, due to genetics, 
was the main problem. The Diabetes 
Association recommends everyone 
should be screened at age 45. A test 
called HbA1c evaluates what happens 
to blood sugar over a long period of 
time. Levels below 5.7 are considered 
normal. So what should you do if it’s 
higher?

You must lose weight and the reward 
is significant. Dr. David Lam, medical 
director at the Mount Sinai Diabetes 
Clinical Diabetes Institute in New York, 
writes in Consumer Reports on Health 
that patients with pre-diabetes who 

Tests That Prevent Severe Disablitity or Death

The Doctor Game
W. Gifford-Jones M.D.

con’t on pg. 16
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By Mark and Ben Cullen

Mark Cullen is an expert 
gardener, author, 
broadcaster, tree 
advocate and Member 
of the Order of Canada. 

His son Ben is a fourth-generation urban 
gardener and graduate of University 
of Guelph and Dalhousie University in 
Halifax. Follow them at markcullen.
com, @markcullengardening, and on 
Facebook.

Giving Green During the Holidays

Fund of Canada. They partner with the 
native Brazilian people of the Kayapo 
nation to protect Amazon land that is 
legally theirs.
Now is a great time to act when 
celebrating a green holiday. 

CHOCOLATE MUFFINS
 Mix 

½ cup margarine
1 cup brown sugar
2 well-beaten eggs
in a cup measure
juice of 1 orange

finishing filling cup with milk
1 teaspoon vanilla

In another bowl mix
2 cups flour

½ teaspoon salt
½ teaspoon soda

1 teaspoon baking powder
1 cup chocolate chips
Stir into liquid mixture

Put in muffin tins and bake at 
325 degrees F

What’s Cooking?
In Winona’s 

Kitchen

 There are a lot of things that a gardener 
might wish for, which you are not able 
to give, during the holidays. 
Perfect weather, ideal soils, 100% 
germination and a permanent solution 
for the neighbourhood squirrels. We 
have talked to a lot of experts on these 
topics, but there is no quick fix. 
We can, however, help you find 
something else the gardener on your 
list might be wishing for, with our 2019 
Holiday Gift ideas: 
  -Garden Clogs. Yard activity of 
any kind can require good “garden 
footwear”.  A good garden shoe or boot 
has a comfortable sole, is water-proof 
and easy on-and-off. The on-and-off is 
important because it makes it that much 
easier to step outside when you just 
need to deadhead for a few minutes, or 
even for bringing out the trash without 
bringing the dirt on your shoe back 
into the house. Sloggers (https://www.
sloggers.com/) are a popular Made-in-
USA brand available online and at many 
garden retailers, or you can do like Ben 
and opt for the Birkenstock “Super-
Birki”, a waterproof clog designed for 
chefs who are on their feet all day. We 
note that many professional gardeners 
prefer wearing Blundstone boots. Made 
in Tasmania (of all places), they are 
waterproof, easy to slip on and off, 
comfortable and they are available in a 
steel-toed version. 
-A  New Lawnmower. If you love someone 
enough to spend a few hundred dollars on 
a gift and it you love our planet, consider 
an eco friendly lawn mower. We only 
recommend an electric lawnmower for 
most sized lawns even while Ben sticks 
to his all-manual Mark’s Choice reel 
mower. Cordless electric lawnmowers 
have come a long way in recent years. 
Like your cellphone or Mark’s new Tesla, 
electric mowers on the market now 
employ lithium-ion batteries, which are 
lighter and more powerful than the old 
nickel-hybrid units. We have both tried 

and like the Stihl brand of lithium-ion 
cordless mowers, which are available 
only through their dealers. If you’re 
a real “techie”, check out their iMow 
robotic mower – no gardener required 
(and therefore no boots). 
  -A Potato Bag. No, not a “bag of 
potatoes”. Growing 
potatoes in a 
reusable container 
eliminates the need 
to find yard space 
for them. It works 
remarkably well. 
The potato bag has 
a “trap door” which 
makes harvesting 
easy. It also warms 
up quicker than 
the potatoes in 
the ground due to 
its’ dark colour. A 
wallet-friendly gift 
item that really 
makes growing one 
of our favourite 
vegetables a joy. 
   -New Pots. Too 
often we see beautiful plant material in 
garish-looking plastic pots. It’s easy to 
cheap out on pots, but there are better 
quality alternatives out there. At craft 
fairs across the country there are local 
potters cranking out stunning pottery. 
Any natural material    	  – clay or wood 
– is an improvement over the plastic 
alternative.
   -Green Orgs. Why not donate in the 
name of a family member or friend to 
an organization that is committed to 
changing the world. There are many 
not-for-profit organizations that are 
dedicated to planting trees in the 
urban environment. Check out Tree 
Canada https://treecanada.ca/ and 
our favourite Highway of Heroes Tree 
Campaign (www.hohtribute.ca ).
In addition, consider World Wildlife 
Fund http://www.wwf.ca/, Nature 
Conservancy Canada http://www.
natureconservancy.ca/, Nature United 
Canada https://www.natureunited.ca/ 
and ICFC (International Conservation 
Fund of Canada) https://icfcanada.
org/. 
If you are interested in saving the planet 
by conserving the ever-decreasing 
Amazon rain forest, our favourite charity 
is ICFC or International Conservation 
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From the Desk of Your MLA

Hon. Ross Wetmore, Gagetown - Petitcodiac

LIKE TO
DRIVE AND
WANT TO
GIVE BACK? 

On November 19th Lieutenant Governor 
Brenda Murphy delivered the Speech 
from the Throne, prefacing another 
legislative session and outlining the 
goals of our government. The speech 
highlighted the road map for the future 
of our province and the six priority areas 
we will be focusing on, namely:

 •Affordable and responsive     		
	 government. 
 • Dependable public health care. ...
 • World-class education. ...
 • Energized private sector. ...
 •Vibrant and sustainable communities. 
 •High-performing organization.
New Brunswickers can look to our first 
year of government for positive action 
on several of these priorities.
With his keen eye for finances and with 
a cooperative essence to his personality, 
Blaine Higgs stated early that we needed 
a more transparent government body, 
one that included the people being able 
to see how he was working for them, 
how he would use their hard earned 
dollars to make life better for today 
and the generations to come.  
 Our PC team wasted no time zeroing 
in on healthcare by wrangling the 
Ambulance issue, creating a separate 
service for transfers freeing up bilingual 
paramedics for emergency calls with a 
goal of reducing response times.
We are removing the physician billing 
numbers to allow an easier flow for 
movement of physicians within the 
province.
In July we released a nursing resource 
strategy focused on recruitment, 
retention, promotion of the nursing 
profession, and enhancing nursing 
education and employment and work-
life balance.
On November 18th it was announced 
the provincial government reached 

10-year funding agreements with the 
University of New Brunswick and the 
Université de Moncton to implement 
bridging programs for licensed practical 
nurses (LPNs) at those institutions. The 
programs help train LPNs to become 
registered nurses.
Seeing our future generations have 
a “world class” education was 
demonstrated through the Education 
green paper and following summit. Your 
government wants education to be at 
the centre of everything New Brunswick 
does. That means including citizens in 
the process of developing new ways to 
manage our education system
We didn’t stop there, for the first time 
in almost thirteen years New Brunswick 
has a balanced budget and has made a 
payment on our provincial debt.
Energizing the private sector means 
reducing red tape, making it easier for 
entrepreneurs to expand and flourish in 
their businesses, further growing the 
economy. Our PC government also acted 
immediately on crippling increases to 
WORKSAFE premiums while remaining 
mindful of the rights and needs of 
injured workers.
Premier Higgs and our PC team made 
great headway this past year and we 
acknowledges there is a lot more to be 
done.  
As always, I remain grateful for your 
feedback, encouragement and support. 
I hope you have the opportunity to 
visit my Facebook page to stay current 
with goings-on in our riding and in our 
provincial legislature.
It is hard to believe that the next time 
I put together an update we will have 
celebrated Christmas 2019.
In closing, I wish you and yours a 
peaceful and blessed Christmas season. Local News & Views

Subscription Form $35 plus HST = $40.25

Great gift idea. Ph:756-2110
3537 Rte 106, Salisbury, NB

372-4755
Cell: 381-1100

• 24 Hour towing 
• Wrecker & Flatbed Service
• Secure Compound 
• Excavating • Backhoe • Dozer
• Top Soil •Shale • Snow Removal 
• Septic Systems
• Now Pumping Septic’s

Trent Blakney
Towing & Excavating 

SERVICES 

Seasons Greetings



 Page 6.               Local News & Views         DECEMBER  2019

ELGIN NEWS!
As the 2019 calendar year draws to a close, the Elgin Women’s Institute year 
continues until the end of March 2020.  But it seems appropriate to comment and 
reflect on the past year because most of our events take place between April and 
the end of October.  It is our hope that we will soon be able to install a source 
of heating that will allow us to open earlier in the spring and function later in 
the fall.
But let’s catch up on 2019.  Our Branch attended and supplied lunch for the Elgin 
International Women’s Day event in March.  We decided to participate in the 
Milk Bags for Mats project.  (Check out www.milkbagsunlimited.ca). A drop off 
bin is located in the Maple Tree Café.  Other area communities have collection 
boxes as well.
The Hall was the headquarters for the Elgin Eco Association summer youth camp 
which was very well attended by area kids enjoying the outdoor activities and 
building friendships.  Great job kids and dedicated volunteers.
Another popular event was Elgin Day.  Folks enjoyed music and barbeque at the 
EEA Park and then gathered at The Hall to hear Eleanor Goggin (Facebook page 
Elgin Yesteryear) detail the location and history of some of the Elgin homes 
from the early days to the present.
Turkey supper 2019 was one to remember.  It was a beautiful fall day and 
attendance was up. A huge THANK YOU to everyone who donated food, money 
and time.  Great team effort.
Other highlights include information and demonstrations on topics such as Soap 
Making…Seed Saving…Compassion Honduras….Learn to Sew Class for boys and 
girls.  We will continue to find ways to learn about our culture, health and 
environment as well as other contemporary issues for women locally and around 
the world.  Please consider coming to a meeting to find out more about the 
Women’s Institute.  Meetings are held on the third Thursday of each month.  
Phone 756-2531 for more information.

Wishing everyone the very MERRY CHRISTMAS and HAPPY NEW YEAR!

The Elgin Eco Association will celebrate 15 years anniversary on January 10, 2020.
We will start with cutting our first cake at our first meeting of the year January 7, 
2020.Meeting to be held at the Maple Tree Café in Elgin.

November is gone, I don’t know where it went. The Elgin Eco Association certainly 
has not sit still. At our last meeting a committee was formed to investigate the 
revamping of the playground in the Elgin Eco park. This is very exciting for the 
community. We are currently looking for grants to write proposals. It will take 
considerable dollars to create a new and exciting playground for all to enjoy. The 
plan is to create a natural playground that appeals to the eye and goes with our 
mandate to be environmentally friendly. It will also educate those that will use the 
playground. As we slowly move forward this winter with the proposals, we hope that 
next summer we can actively work to install these new features and make some 
changes to the park. We will need volunteers to, at that time. There are also plans 
to install historical plaques plus enlarging the old maple sugar making pictures. If 
you are one of those people that own these types of photographs, we would love 
to hear from you.  Elgin is full of interesting history. You  must just follow our 
newsletter where every month Idella Lazar {our historian} writes a piece of history 
concerning Elgin and surrounding areas. Instead of a wishy-washy winter we hope 
for a steady winter. We have invested in a tarp for the rink to help with holding 
our ice on the ice rink in good condition most of the winter. Looking ahead to next 
year we expect many exciting and promising new things to happen. Next year is 
our 15th year of incorporation. We will celebrate with every event we host. If you 
like to be part of our organization please contact our membership director Jocelyn 
Steeves, she can be reached at 756 8211.Of course we have a website eeanb.com. 
We are a community development group that likes to work in an environmentally 
friendly fashion. Everybody is welcome to join, have their voices heard and take 
part. Just recently on a very cold day we helped the Nature trust put up no hunting 
signs on the nature preserve in Mapleton. We were unable to finish. Another day 
will be chosen to try and finish. The Bird migratory research has shut down for 
the winter. We urge our members to promote the Mapleton trail as it is wonderful 
during any season of the year. Our next meeting will be held on January 7, 2020. 
2020 is a year we will celebrate our official 15 year since incorporation. Before we 
celebrate this milestone, we will first celebrate Hanukkah and Christmas. All of 
us at the Elgin Eco Association wishes everybody a wonderful holiday season and 
thank you for your support all this past year.

Anagance Public Hall
13 Mill Road

Available for rent. Offers a perfect setting for a wedding upstairs in the sanctuary 
and the reception downstairs with seating for 40 people. Other uses could be 
birthday parties, musical nights, showers, etc. Kitchen facilities available. Fees 
starting at $60.00 and varies according to time of year, one level or two, and 
total hours of heating. It will be clean when you come and please leave it clean 
when you go.

For more information contact: Lois - 756-8065 or Anne - 756-4552
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The objective is to fill a 9x9 grid so that each column, each row, and 
each of the nine 3x3 boxes (also called blocks or regions) contains 

the digits from 1 to 9.                                                                     
                                                                     Answers on page 16

Sudoku

8

6
9

7

2

1

8

4

3

6
1

1

4
8

58

3

7 2

6

58 2

9 4

2

Havelock RCL #86
4684 Rte. 880 Havelock, 534-8285

We would like to thank everyone that has come out and supported our Legion 
over the past year, it was very much appreciated!  We want to wish each and 
everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!!

2nd Monday of each month - Regular meeting at 8:00pm
2nd Saturday of each month – December 14th BREAKFAST!  Our breakfast is 
consisting of bacon, ham, 2 eggs with toast, pancakes, home fries, juice, tea or 
coffee from 7:30 – 10 am only $ 8 for adults and children under 10 $5.  September 
BREAKFAST winner was Kevin Vey!!  We will be doing a draw for a free Breakfast 
for the following month.
Tuesday –Weekly DROP IN HOUSE CRIB @ 7:30.  Everyone is welcome! For more 
information call Reid Cruickshank 534-8887 or Eddie 756-0707
Wednesday-HOUSE LEAGUE DARTS @ 8:00 pm for more information call Mary 
Black 534-2410
Thursday –BINGO @ 7 pm all welcome!!
-200 CARDS for more information call Linda 534-2283.
Friday-December 6th @ 2pm GO AHEAD SENIORS with Cecile Cassista – Coalition 
for Seniors
Saturday-December 7th TURKEY SHOOT starting at noon
Sunday-December 8th @ 2 pm Kitchen Party featuring:
Allan Arsenault			   Hazel Bulman	 Carol Ross
Darryl Belding			   Bertha Esty		  Helen Lewis
Gary Fairweather		  Zoel Godin		  Tim Bungay
Vesta Goddard			   Herbie Hicks		  Darlene Ryder
Mort Mills			   and friends…
Wednesday- January 1st, 2020  NEW YEAR’S LEVEE!!!!—Featuring  The 
Shindiggers starting at 2 pm till 6 pm, only $5 at the door. We will have free snacks, 
finger food, tea and coffee.  Come join us to welcome in the New Year!!!

Just a reminder that Legion dues are due now!!
Our Legion hall is available for rent (anniversaries, birthdays, showers, reunions 
etc.)Call Eddie Vaughan 756-0707 .
Like us on facebook at Havelock Legion Members And Friends, Branch #86

Havelock Royal Canadian Legion #86
Go Ahead Seniors Meeting

December 6th at 2pm
Cecile Cassista - Coalition for Senikors
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FESTIVE VILLAGE - 
HOLIDAY EVENTS

Festival of Lights Parade - Fri., Dec. 6 @ 
7 pm. Petitcodiac Fire Department with 
Petitcodiac Boys & Girls Club presents 
Santa Claus Festival of Light Parade. To 
register contact Natalie Griffin @ 756-
0289/ email: petticodiac.rec@gmail.
com. 

Breakfast with Santa — Sat., Dec. 
7 @ Legion. 7 am to 11 am. Special 
appearance from Santa 9-10 am. $10 
for age 12 and older, 5 - 12 years - $5;  
Children under 4 - Free  
Skate with Santa — Sun., Dec. 15 @ 
1-2:30 pm  The Village of Petitcodiac 
along with the Petitcodiac & District 
Figure Skating Club is pleased to present 
Skate with Santa. Accepting donations 
on behalf of the PRS Breakfast Program! 
hot chocolate, treats at Canteen, 50/50, 
and more!! 

A.K.A. Dance Studio - Kodiac Room. 
Tues. and Thurs. from 6 - 8 pm. Contact 
Alanna for info: 233-3052.
Air Cadets - 639 F.P.MacLaren Air 

Petitcodiac Community Calendar 2019 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
1 
 

 -Church Services 
 

-Sunday School JAM 
 

- Advent Service @ 
Baptist Church 

 
 
  

2 
 

-Air Cadets 
-Pilates 

-Taking Time for Me 
-Seniors Meeting 

-Senior High  
Youth Group  

-Fit Camp 

3 
-Afterschool Creators @ 

Library 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

-Kiwanis 
-Discovery Kids 
- Middle School 

Youth Group  
- Petty Puppeteers  

4 
 -Library Storytime 

 -Pilates 
-Legion Noon Meal 

-Dominoes @ Legion 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 
-Knitting Club @  

Baptist Church 
-Fit Camp 

5 
 
 

 
-FRC Play Group 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

6 
- Festival of Lights 
Santa Claus Parade 
-Card Crafting @  

Library 
-Darts @ Legion 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

- Advent Study @ St. 
Andrew’s 

- Ten Thousand  
Villages Customer 
Appreciation Day 
- Driver Testing 

    
 

- Breakfast w/  
Santa @ Legion 

 
-  PRS Bottle Drive 
@ Napa Auto Parts 

 
- Christmas Bazaar 

@ MMHOF 
 

- ATV Club Turkey 
Dinner 

 
8 
 

-Church Services 
-Sunday School JAM 

- Petty Puppeteers 
“Christmas on Red 

Rock Ridge” 
-Advent Lessons @ 

Church’s Corner 
- Crib @ Legion 

 

9 
-Air Cadets 

-Pilates 
-Taking Time for Me 

-Merry Makers  
-Senior High  
Youth Group  

-Fit Camp 
 

10 
-Afterschool Creators @ 

Library 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-Women’s Institute 

-Discovery Kids 
- Middle School 

Youth Group  
- Petty Puppeteers  

11 
 -Library Storytime 

 -Pilates 
-Legion Noon Meal 

-Dominoes @ Legion 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 
-Knitting Club @  

Baptist Church 
-Village Council 

 

12 
 
-Book Club @ Library 

 
-FRC Play Group 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-Foot Clinic @  

Legion 

13 
 

-Darts @ Legion 
  -Chase the Ace @  

Legion 
-Jam Session 

- Advent Study @ St. 
Andrew’s 

- Driver Testing 
 
 

14
 

- Gift Wrapping & 
Babysitting PRS 

Fundraiser 
 

- Craft Show @ 
Legion 

 

15 
 
- Skate w/ Santa @ 

Arena 
  -Church Services 

-Sunday School JAM 
- Christmas  

Cantata @ Baptist 
Church 

 

16 
-Air Cadets 

-Pilates 
-Taking Time for Me 

-Senior High  
Youth Group  

-Fit Camp 
-Christmas House Tour 

PRS Fundraiser 
-Foot Care @ Legion 

17  
 

-A.K.A Dance Studio 
-ATV Club 
-Kiwanis 

-Discovery Kids 
- Middle School 

Youth Group  
 

18 
-Library Storytime 

 -Pilates 
-Dominoes @ Legion 
- KD Wednesday @ 

Baptist Church 
-Knitting Club @  

Baptist Church 
 

19 
 

 
-A.K.A Dance Studio 

 
-FRC Play Group 
- TLC Craft Night 
-Codiac Classics 

 
 

20  
 

-Darts @ Legion 
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 
- Advent Study @ St. 

Andrew’s 

21 

- Kids’ Christmas 
Dinner & Movie @ 

St. Andrew’s  

22 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School JAM 
 
 

23  
 

  -Air Cadets 
-Pilates 

-Taking Time for Me 
 

24 Christmas Eve 
- Christmas Eve Services 
 

 

25 Christmas Day 
- Christmas Services 

 

26 Boxing Day  
 

27 
 

-Darts @ Legion 
 

  -Chase the Ace @  
Legion 

 

28 
 

- Pancake  
Breakfast @  

Legion 

29 
 

-Church Services 
 

-Sunday School JAM 
 

30  
  -Air Cadets 

 
-Pilates 

 
-Taking Time for Me 

 

31 New Year’s Eve 
- Dance @ Legion  

 

 
  
  

 

Maritime  
Motorsports  
Hall of Fame  
Open Mon - Fri  

10am-5pm.  
Phone 756-2110. 

War Museum   
Tours by Appointment.  
Please call 756.7461 or  
Cathy at 756-2068 for  

more info. Chairlift facility  
available. 

ANNOUNCEMENT  
Snowshoes at the Library  

The public can borrow 
snowshoes from the 

Petitcodiac Public  
Library! Many sizes  

available for all ages.  
 

Cadets, Mon. at 6 pm @ Legion. For info 
contact  C/O Jason Forester - 850.9276  

Church Services
-Petitcodiac Baptist - Morning Worship 
at 10:00 am.
-Petitcodiac Mennonite - Worship 
Service 11:00 am.
-St. Andrew’s Anglican - Sunday 
Service/School, 10:00 am.
-St. James United - Service at 11:15 
am. 

Codiac Classics 
- Meeting Last Thursday of the month, 
Legion @ 7 pm. 

Discovery Kids - K-5. Tuesdays, 6:30 - 
7:30 pm at Baptist. Done Dec. 17. 

Fit Camp - Petitcodiac Arena. Mon & 
Wed, 6:30-7:30 pm. Finsihing on Dec. 
9.   

Jam Session -  Friday night, at 
Motorsports Hall of Fame, 7-10 pm. 
Contact Elva Greer for info: 756-3926. 
Kiwanis

- Tues., Dec. 3, 17. New members 
welcome. Call Dan Pollock 756-1084 for 
more information. 

Legion  - 18 Kay St, Petitcodiac.               
756-3383
- Thurs., Dec. 5 - Branch Meetings. 
Executive, 7 pm. General, 8 pm. 
Election of new officers.
- Wednesdays - Dominoes. 7 pm.
- Fridays - Darts for Meat, 7:30 pm. 
Blind Doubles. $2 per.
- Mon., Dec. 2 - Seniors Meeting - turkey 
dinner @ noon.
- Sun., Dec. 8 - Money Crib - Registration  
at 1 p.m.   
- Mon., Dec. 9 - Merry Makers 2 - 10 am 
to 2 pm;  cards, bingo, etc;  light lunch 
at noon  $6
- Sat., Dec. 14 - Craft Show - 9 am - 
2 pm. Canteen w/ soup & sandwiches. 
More info, contact Kim Chambers  
756.0245
- Fridays -  Chase the Ace - Dec. 6, 13, 
20, 27. Tickets sold  6:30 to 8 pm.  Draw 
at 8:15 p.m. 50/50 draw. Live music. 
Every month 10% to charity; Nov & Dec: 
Fire Dept.

- Fri., Dec. 6 & 13 - Driver Testing. 
1.888.762.8600 for appt.
- Thurs., Dec. 12 - DD's Foot Care Clinic. 
Call for Appointment, Donna Durepos at 
389-1046 or Cell 733-8199.
- Mon., Dec. 16 - Coleman's Therapeutic 
Foot care,  Jessica Coleman, LPN; 
Advanced Foot care Technician; call for 
an appointment   381.5422.
- Sat., Dec. 28 - Pcancake Breakfast - 7 
- 10 am. Adults - $10, 5 - 12 years - $5;   
Children under 4 - Free.
- Tues., Dec. 31 - New Year’s Eve Dance 
-  9:30 pm - 1 am Live music by Star 69; 
light lunch; Tickets $15 for members, 
$20 for non-members Tickets available 
at the Legion Bar from Monday to 
Saturday, 10 a.m. to 10 p.m.  756.3383
 - Wed., Jan. 1- New Year’s Day Levee 
-  1 pm. Music & 50 /50 draw;  drinks on 
special. Donation at the door.
- Legion Noon Meals. $10.00.
   - Dec. 4 - Ham & Potato Scallop
   - Dec. 11 - Turkey (LAST UNTIL JAN.)
- FACEBOOK: Royal Canadian Legion 
Branch # 41."like" it.
- Hall Rental: If you wish to rent the 
hall for a wedding reception, birthday 
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Comedy at Large 

by Laurie Blanchard  Salisbury, NB
Designer of Artistic mailing envelopes  372-5353

People Who Laugh a lot Live Longer

KEVIN A. MURRAY
Logging & Construction

Petitcodiac NB

Excavating, Bulldozing, backhoe, loader, float 
trucking: Gravel, Sandstone, Topsoil, Fill, 
Crushed Rock, Land Clearing, Wood Processing, 
Softwood & Hardwood, Septic Systems, Snow 

Removal, Sand and Salt

540 Route 905
Forest Glen, NB E4Z 6C8

Ph:/Fax 756-2421   
Cell 866-3960 or 866-4572

R. STEVENS MECHANICALS
687 Salisbury Back Rd

Colpitts Settlement  E4J 1K6 
Ph: 372-4333

N.B Inspection•	
Tires•	
Complete Automotive Repair•	
Computer Diagnostics•	

Season Greetings 

or any other function, call the Legion.
- Attention: If any Legion member 
knows of another member ill or in 
hospital, please call us at 756.3383 & 
leave message. 

Library (756-3144) 
-Hours:Open Tues,Wed,Fri, Sat. 10-1 & 
2-5,Thurs.1-5 & 6-8.
- Storytime (Ages 0-5) Wednesdays 
from 10:30-11
- Adult Book Club - Thurs., Dec. 12 
from 6:30-8 pm.
- Afterschool Creators - Tuesdays from 
3:00 - 4:00 pm. Ages 6 - 13. Weekly 
afterschool drop-in program. Done Dec. 
10
- Christmas Card Crafting -  Friday, Dec. 
6 from 2 - 3 pm. An intergenerational 
Christmas card workshop. All ages are 
welcome and encouraged! 

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame
Christmas Bazaar - Sat., Dec. 7, 10 am 
- 4 pm. 

Petitcodiac Baptist Church

- KD Wednesday @ noon for PRS Senior 
High Students. Enjoy free Kraft Dinner 
every Wed. at noon! Done Dec. 18.
- Knitting Club, Wednesdays. 10 am. 
Done Dec. 18.
- Sunday School JAM @ 10 am Sundays. 
kids pre-K - Gr. 5.
- Advent Service Dec. 1st @ 6 pm. 
Service and tree lighting
- Petty Puppeteers present a Christmas 
musical "Christmas on Red Rock Ridge" 
on Dec. 8 @ 10 am.
- Adult Choir Cantata "Celebrate 
Messiah"- Dec. 15 at 10 am and 6:30 
pm.
- Christmas Eve Service on Dec. 24 @ 
6:30 pm. 

Petitcodiac FRC Play Group - 
Thursdays - Baptist Church 9:30-11:30 
am. More info contact Melanie @ 384-
7874 

Petitcodiac Sportsman Club - Meets 
on 3rd Thurs. of  the month at 7:30 pm.  
New members welcome. Club house is 
located at 1030 Sanatorium Road. www.
sportsmanclub.ca 

Petty Puppeteers - Tuesdays 6:30 - 
7:30 pm at Baptist  Church. Done Dec. 
10. 

Petty Trailblazers ATV Club 
- Sat., Dec. 7 - Social Hour, 5 - 6 p.m.; 6 
pm Turkey dinner. For more info, please 
contact  Danny Constantine 756.2293  
The winner of the generator drawn that 
night
-Meets 3rd Tuesday @ Clubhouse on 25 
Maple Street. 7 pm.

Pilates - Mon. at 5:30 pm, Wed. at 6 
pm at 800 Route 885 (Havelock Rd.). 
Private consultations available Mon. 
Wed. and Fri. Call Lee at 756-9008 for 
details. 

St. Andrew’s Anglican Church
- Dec. 8 - Advent Lessons & Carols, All 
Saints Church’s Corner, 11am
- Dec. 21 - Kids Christmas Dinner & 
Movie, 4pm.
- Dec. 24 - Family Christmas Service, 
4pm.
- Dec. 25 - Christmas Day Service, 
11am
- Dec  6, 13, 20 Advent Study (“The 
Case For Christmas”) 

PRS Grad Fundraisers
- Bottle Drive, Dec. 7, 8 am - 2pm - 
Napa Auto Parts
- Gift wrapping and babysitting, Dec. 
14, 1 - 4 pm.
- Christmas House Tour, Dec. 16, 6 - 9 
pm. 5 homes. 

Taking Time for Me Weight Group 
meets every Monday night at Baptist 
Church with weigh in at 6:00 and 
meeting 6:30. For more info call Shirley 
Murphy at 756-2894. 

Ten Thousand Villages Customer 
Appreciation Day Friday, Dec. 6 from 10 
am - 8 pm. 20% OFF everything in the 
store! Exclusions: Conscious Step Socks. 
Enjoy Fair Trade Refreshments 

TLC (Thursday Ladies Crafts) - 
Ladies craft/colouring. 3rd Thurs. night 
of the month, 7:00 pm, St. Andrews 
Anglican. 

Village Council - Meetings open to 
public. If you wish to address council, 
make a formal written request to office 
48 hours prior. This Month: Dec. 11 @ 
noon. Check website for details on 2nd 
council  meeting. 

Women’s Institute - Meets second 
Tuesday of the month at 1:00 pm. Call 
Blanche at 756-2011 for more info. 

Youth Group B.L.A.S.T.
- Senior High (Gr.  9 - 12) - Mondays, 
7:00-8:30 pm @ Baptist Church. Done 
Dec. 16.
- Middle School (Gr.  6 - 8) - Tuesdays, 
7:45 - 9:00 pm @ Baptist Church. Done 
Dec. 17.

* Top quality galvanized &	   * Flashings and trims	           * Stone Coated steel shingles.
   coloured sheets in-stock	      fabricated on site.		           * Clear polycarbonate sheets.
   and cut to order.		    * Fasteners and accessories	           * FREE ESTIMATES.
* 40 Year product warranty	      in-stock.		            * COMPETITIVE PRICING.

857-8335
22 Old Berry Mills Road, Berry Mills, NB Visit: www.mjlsteel.com

Seasons Greetings 

Once in a while, when you read the articles for sale in a newspaper's classifieds,  
something catches your eye and makes you wonder ----- what's that one all 
about?  Such was the case on this  item.  Large watercolor of boats in a harbor.  
Asking $ 50. each.  Truth be told, I'm thinking.... ok now, someone with a sharp 
pair of scissors is going to cut out each of the boats and sell them separately .  
Would that not ruin the watercolor?   Then again, maybe someone forgot to put 
an S at the end of watercolor to make it plural.  Who knows?  It's only fair to fess 
up that perhaps I should be in the salvage business.  I love picking stuff apart !!

Now, how about this ad seen a long time ago.   Coffee percolator.  Makes 10 cups.  
Good condition.  Asking $ 3.00  OBO.   Hmmm.... something of that value should 
be going to auction, no reserve.  Bidding starts at 10 cents !  Do you detect a 
slight air of sarcasm?  

Two crows are flying side by side, over a country back road.  One crow says to 
his chum .... gee Charlie, haven't seen a windshield for quite a while!   Says 
Charlie.....well then, you'll just have to hold it a bit longer!

A sign seen many years ago in Kansas City, USA  in the downtown area.  
If you park here
you will find your ride
at the Kansas City auto
compound upon your return.
Be sure to bring your wallet!
Hmmm .....almost begs the question - what's in your wallet ?  
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37 Main Street, Petitcodiac, NB .....Ph: (506) 756- 3391                      

Petitcodiac Drug Mart

Thank you to our valued customers for your 
patronage in 2019.  

We wish you a very Happy Holidays and look
 forward to serving you in the New Year.

Hours
Monday-Friday 9am to 8pm

Saturday 9am to 4pm
Sunday & Holidays CLOSED

    You Will Find It All ....
                                       Even A Friend

A Moment in December

Take a moment in December
To reflect on yesteryear

Camel caravans advancing
Over desert sands appear

From the Eastern hills they’re riding
Following a starry glow

Through the night that maps their 
journey

Wise Men, “Steady as they go”

Take a moment in December
Hills just outside Bethlehem

Sheep in awe, while shepherds saw
A host of angels greeting them
Hallelujahs from the heavens 

Trembling hearts of humble men
Drop in homage, run, announcing
Birthday news of where and when

Take a moment in December
Joseph, Mary in a stall

Love was born to grace a manger
He, the greatest gift of all

Bringing light to worlds of darkness
Touching hearts with love anew

So much Hope in two small hands
Reaching out to me and you

Take a moment in December
Nothing promised was withheld
Jesus came, just as predicted

God is faithful – Time would tell
For He sent a star to wise men

And a prophet to the Jew
And the Book of Revelation
As the last to me and you

Take a moment in December
Ponder how He’ll come again

Not a baby in a manger
Nor a cross to bear our shame
Every eye on Earth will witness
Every ear will hear Him then

Someday (Maybe in December)
As a King, He’ll come again.

By Gloria Scribner

G   C   S   S   E   F   Z   Y

Y   I   S   L   B   E   V   Y

L   S   F   A   E   A   R   L

L   V   V   T   N   I   B   T

O   L   J   W   S   T   G   Y

H   M   I   E   G   G   A   H

   baby
   gifts
   holly
   Santa
   sleigh
   tree

Word Search

“I’m a little reindeer.
Ready to fly

I’ll pull Santa’s sleigh
Up in the sky.

Christmas is here,
We can’t be late.
All the children

Just cannot wait!”

Support your Local 

Business’s

Buy Local
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Our heartfelt thanks are extended to the Salisbury Baptist Church and the Ralley 
Point Pentecostal Church for their recent food collections for our Food Bank.   
Between both churches we received 990 pounds of food and $185.  740 lbs of 
food and $85 was collected at the Baptist Church Wonderland and 250 lbs of food 
and $100 was collected at the Ralley Point Pentecostal Church.  You donations 
are a great help at this time of year.   We also thank the Cornerstone Community 
Church for their generous donation of 186 pounds of food.   We appreciate all the 
donations the churches and others have been providing.  As a reminder, we also 
provide tax receipts for donations of $10 and over and also have In Memory Of and 
On Your Behalf cards to add to your personal cards.

  Nov 3, 2019 Food Collection Ralley Point Pentecostal Church, Salisbury

Oct 26, 2019 food collection 
Salisbury Baptist Church 

Wonderland Food Collection

Salisbury Helping Hands, Inc.

Katherine MacLeod
David Hoar
Carter Embree

Bus: (506) 372-5394
Fax: (506) 372-4002

3070 Main Street, Unit 2
Salisbury, N.B.  E4J 2L6

Contact our Local Office for your
Auto, Home and Commercial 

Insurance Quotes

www.searsinsurance.com
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33 Main Street, Petitcodiac, NB
756-3321

Happy Holidays from our Family to Yours!

Cookie Lover’s Bliss
Ideal for casual entertaining and is
always a hit. Assorted store-baked
cookies and coconut macaroons.

Small serves 10-15
Large serves 20-25

Sweet Treats
Just right when you’re serving coffee

and tea. Assorted bite-size treats
and sliced loaf cake.
Small serves 10-15
Large serves 20-25

With our wide range of treats, your get-togethers
will end on a sweet note.

 by Gloria Scribner

In parlours, hallways, windows and front 
yards across the nation stand these 
symbols of the yuletide season. Some 
with twinkling lights, blue, yellow, 
green, and red glowing from among 
branches of (would-be) evergreens, 
announcing the age-old warmth and 
message of Christmas.
In this land where spruce, fir and pine 
are abundant we’re all familiar with that 
intoxicating, pungent aroma. I imagine 
the log cabins of long ago settlers, hewn 
from the forests, lulling young and old 
asleep each night in the safety of those 

sturdy little moss stuffed walls.
I feel the warmth of old field-stone alive 
with the leaping orange, yellow, and red 
of wood carried from the “chopping”, 
adding its own comfort to those long 
winter nights; Nights of the hoot-owl, 
the wolf and the winter winds.
I see the table and sturdy benches, the 
remnant of “the old country”, gone 
forever yet kept alive in memory on the 
face of mantle-clock, a treasured desk 
or ornate armoire as necessity unites 
with the familiar and time marches on.
Cedar shares her insecticidal potency 

with hope-chests. The country is built 
of wood and stone, and the sturdy 
backs of men and women who shaped 
their dreams into handles for axes and 
cross-cut saws; Everything from cradles 
to flag-poles harboured dreams of a 
country whose future they may never 
see yet began with a dream and a 
single tree; Hardwood, softwood, river 
reeds and roots all played a part in the 
building of a nation.
Each year the symbolic branches 
wreathe our doors and windows. Strands 
of garland join tinsel and ribbon to adorn 

an age-old tradition as sparkle and light 
remind us that Christmas will always 
be, as we with our neighbours and 
families share a common thread, woven 
by kinship, hardship and hope, love 
and laughter, memory and music and 
candlelight, togetherness, timelessness, 
feast during famine, vibrant colours of 
red and green during the greyest of days 
of winter as our mourning (if only for a 
few days) is turned to rejoicing.
The Christmas tree has come a long way 
from the forests of Germany to the “new” 
land; from New Brunswick tree lots to 

Always Evergreen

Wright’s Country Bakery

 Home of the Cadillac Sub

2667 NB - 112
Salisbury, NB  E4J 2R1

Hours
Tuesday - Saturday: 7:00am - 6:00pm

Closed: Sunday & Monday

Phone: 506-372-9320
Here for your Baking Needs:
Bread, Pastries,  assorted Pies

 Our Subs are made with our home made bread

 Here’s How.
 Salisbury

 Home
hardware

building centre

55 Horsman Street
Salisbury, NB
(506)372-5222

 
 Family Owned & Operated

55 Horsman Street Salisbury, NB  372-5222

Warm and friendly wishes
for a Merry Christmas and

a Bright and Happy New Year

 Store Hours
Mon-Wed 7:30 am - 6pm  -- Thu & Fri 7:30 am - 7pm & Sat 8:00 am - 5 pm
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Universal Acc LTD.
3092 Main St.  Salisbury, NB

Ph: 372-5398

Seasons Greetings
From all the Staff at 

Napa AutoParts

Auto Supplies
188 Old Post Rd.  Petitcodiac, NB

Ph: 756-3347

HONEY ‘N SPICE
BAKERY & COFFEE STOP

48 MAIN ST. PETITCODIAC N.B.      TEL: 506-756-2848

HOURS
MONDAY TO FRIDAY 9 TO 5 and SATURDAY 9 TO 3

QUALITY OLD FASHION HOME BAKING

May the Season bring only happiness and joy 
to you and your loved ones.

Wishing you a joyful 
Holiday Season 

Gary Lounsbury, CIP

Phone: (506) 756-1102
Fax: (506) 756-1102
Cell: (506) 756-0685

gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca
www.semutual.nb.ca

HOME / AUTO/ FARM /
COMMERCIAL & TENANT AGENT

34 Academy Lane, Petitcodiac, NB  E4Z 2C7

Country Care 
Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Intervale

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care

Call us and we’ll help you ...756-8273

 54 Aiton Road, Sussex, NB       Phone: 506-433-3672

Arbing Equipment Ltd.

We Wish you a Merry Christmas
and Happy New Year

from Our Family to Yours

the palm lined streets of Florida; from 
hospital corridors to roof-top displays; 
from immaculate mansion, to desolate 
tenemant; from hotel to hostel. The 
Star of Bethlehem, be it a tree-topper 
or a shortbread masterpiece will be 
remembered forever as having ushered 
in the “promise”.  Wars may rage, evil 
make the headlines, complacency step 
to the forefront, but as at this Blessed 
Memorial, time stands still for a few 
days, eyes and hands are opened, arms 
reach to embrace, old grudges laid 
aside as carols once again resound as 
they have for centuries. And as Christ 
himself in one beautiful moment 
stated, when Roman soldiers asked Him 
to order his friends to be silent, “If they 
were to be silent, the rocks themselves 
would cry out”. Today the trees still 
announce His coming.
	 Over the centuries trees were 
used as stakes to burn the martyrs, 
one was used to crucify the Son of God 
himself; but today His most persistant 
creations still “cry out” in the 
celebration of Christ. “An evergreen” 
- maker of cradles, cradler of nests, 
summer shade, shadow of moonbeams, 
beams for foundations, from forests 
of sustenance, from ploughshare to 
yuletide – portrays His blessings as a 
reminder that “There’ll always be a 
Christmas”.

A Blessing of blessings ans Happiness.
A time of caroling and songs.

A time for giving thanks.
A time for presents for all.

A time of good cheer and friendship.
A time of love for all.

A time for helping others.

A song was heard at Christmas
To wake the midnight sky:

A saviour’s birth, and peace on earth,
And praise to god on high.

The angels sang at Christmas
With all the hosts avove, 

And still we sing the newborn King
His glory and his love

May your holidays
be happy days, 
filled with love
and laughter,

And may each day 
bring joy your way

in the year
that follows after!

Please Drive Safe this Holiday Season

* Auto Upholstery
* Stone Chip Repairs
* Trim and Accessories
* Windshield Replacement

Don’t Drink And Drive!
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The Petitcodiac Fire Department in conjunction with the Village of 

Petitcodiac is proud to present their annual

December 6th, 2019 @ 7:00pm

Fire 
Hall End

Reminder
The firemen will be collecting non perishable food

items for S.P.O.T. during the 
parade as well as at the Fire Hall.

We’re happy to announce 
that this year marks Santa’s 

39th year at the Fire Hall! 
There will also be hot 

chocolate to warm cold 
hands! 

Santa will be at the Fire 
Hall following the parade to 
greet children and hand out 

treats. 

The parade route will begin on Renfrew at the Baptist 
Church heading south on Old Post Road, west on  Main, 

South on Spring, east on Railway, north on Old Post 
Road and ending at the Baptist Church

East on Railway

S
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n 
S
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West on Main

O
ld

 P
os

t R
d

Start
Renfrew St

Baptist Church

West on Main again 
ending at Fire Hall

N

S

Seasons Greetings from
Mayor & Council 

Village of Petitcodiac

Have a Safe and Fire-Free 
Christmas Season from 

The Petitcodiac Fire Department

The Petitcodiac Fireman's Association 39th Annual Grocery Draw.
Tickets are $1 each, 3 for $2 or 10 for $5

Drawn at the Festival Lights Parade December 6th, 2019.
1st Prize - $200 Sobeys Gift Cert.
2nd Prize - $100 Sobeys Gift Cert
3rd Prize - $50 Sobeys Gift Cert

**Can be used at the local Foodland**
Contact a member of the fire department to get your tickets!

For The Comfort of Others Please Refrain from Running Your Vehicle 
Engines While Viewing the Parade…Thank You !

Don’t forget to write your letters to Santa as 
they will be collected along the parade route!

Fore more information please contact Natalie Griffin 
@ 756-0289 or email Petitcodiac.rec@gmail.com

Seasons Greetings From 
all the Staff at Advance 
Savings Credit Union

www.advancesavings.ca

Petitcodiac 

Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.

Store Hours
Monday - Friday : 9am to 8pm / Saturday: 9am to 5pm

Sunday - 12 - 5pm

3154 Main St., Salisbury, NB
Phone: (506) 372-4760

Check out our facebook page for more details

Toffifee 123g
Chocolates

$1.99

Portable Power 
Bank - 10,000mah

$15.00

Save the HST!! 
� (on most regular 

priced items)

Join Us to Celebrate Our
Customer Appreciation Event

  December 6th, 7th & 8th  
Hospitality Night Friday - 4pm - 8pm 

with hot cider, snacks
and prize draws

Feeling Better Starts Here
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Buffalo Plaid 
Tree Ornaments

$2.00

Red Velvet 
Decorating Bows

$1.50

Buffalo Plaid
decorating Bows

$2.00

Hanging Birthstone
Angels
$2.50

18”
Metal Lanterns

$20.00
Deluxe Gift Tags

160pk - $1.50

Ganong Delecto
Canadian Classics 

200g bag
$3.00

Ganong AB
Gums 800g

$3.50

Ganong Marshmallow
Santas  2/$1.00

LED Christmas 
Canvases  $12.50

Christmas Washcloths
5pk  - $4.00

Standing Snowman
$25.00
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Saturday, December 7, 2019  
  Saturday 10:00a.m. to 4:00p.m

Something for everyone on your Christmas list!

  Knitting
Christmas Cooking

Handmade Sewing Items
Quilts

Clothing
Linens

Pickles, Jams & Jellies
Jewellery

Woodworking
Cosmetics

Unique Crafts
And Much More

LOCATED AT
MARITIME MOTORSPORTS HALLOF FAME 

5 Hooper Ln, Petitcodiac NB
756-2110

Over 40 tables

FREE  ADMISSION
Donations of canned goods 

for SPOT appreciated

Christmas Bazaar
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Sudoku  (page7)     Answers

Bells		  Rudolph		  Elves		  Joy
Candles		  Santa		  Frosty		  Merry
Candy Cane	 Season		  Gift		  Mistletoe
Cards		  Sleigh		  Giving		  Noel
Celebrate	 Stocking		 Greetings	 North Pole
Chimney		 Tree		  Holiday		  Reindeer
Christmas	 Wreath		  Jolly

dropped 7% of their weight, slashed 
their risk of diabetes by 50%. This 
should make everyone take notice, as it 
means a decrease in the risk of coronary 
attack, blindness, kidney failure and 
amputation of legs.
Bone Density
Women 65 and older and men 70 and 
older should have a bone mineral density 
test done. Your doctor can determine 
whether your bone density is normal, 
shows a slight decrease in density 
(osteopenia), or looks like Swiss cheese 
(osteoporosis) with risk of fracture.   
The American Journal of Nutrition 
advises women older than 50 and men 
older than 70 to take 1,200 milligrams 
of calcium daily, 600 IU of vitamin D 
daily and follow a diet rich in fruits, 
vegetables, fish, high fiber cereals, skim 
milk, and nuts, along with 30 minutes of 
lifting weights and walking more. This 
will slow bone mass loss within a year 
and decrease the risk of a broken hip 
and possibly spending the rest of your 
life in a wheelchair, or death.

Colonoscopy
Large bowel malignancies are the third 
most commonly diagnosed cancers today. 

con’t from pg. 3

So it’s prudent to give colon cancer your 
attention, and earlier is better than 
later. If you wait for symptoms, you 
may already be in serious trouble. My 
advice is to get a colonoscopy as early 
in your midlife as possible.  The fecal 
occult blood test (FOBT) detects blood 
in the stool, the signal of a problem, 
but this test can miss an early cancer.

It’s been said if you don’t take care 
of yourself, the undertaker will.  We 
must all remember that the greatest 
wealth is our health. And that looking 
after yourself is not being selfish.  It’s a 
matter of survival.

Online docgiff.com   For comments 
info@docgiff.com

Tests That Prevent Severe Disablitity or Death
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Business Directory
Support your Local Communities - Shop Local

Petitcodiac Salisbury

Drug Store

Consignment Store

Luke Lymburner

Residential - Commercial

Phone: 756-4144
  Petitcodiac, NB   

lymburnerelectrical@gmail.com

Electrican

Convenience Store

Chimney Sweep

Accident Recovery 

Clear Choice Auto Body  
Roadside AssisistanceJames Hamilton

(506) 756-3972
(506) 756-4675

Petitcodiac, N.B.

Complete Auto Body Repair
Complete Collision Repair

Auto Body & Towing

 Petitcodiac Super Variety
All under ONE roof

Greco Pizza - 756-8033

Carpenter

Mon. - Wed: 7:30am - 6pm 
Thurs. - Fri: 7:30 - 7pm / Sat.: 8am - 5pm

Hours:

55 Horsman St, Salisbury, NB 
Phone: 372-5222

Home hardware 
building centre

Building Supplies

33 Main St., Petitcodiac, NB
Phone - 756-3321

Hours
Monday- Friday: 8am - 8pm

Sat.-8am - 6pm / Sun.-11am - 6pm

Grocery Store

Insurance
Gary Lounsbury,CIP
Home/Auto/Farm/Commercial & Tenant Agent

www.semutual.nb.ca

Phone: 756-1102/Cell: 756-0685
gary.lounsbury@semutual.nb.ca

Special Care Home
67 Steeves Rd, Interval

Homelike Atmosphere & 24 Hour Care
Call us and we’ll help you.

(506)756-8273

 Country Care

Special Care Home

Real Estate

*Machine Shop Service 
* Industrial & Farm  Equipment Repair

*Millwrighting  *On Site Service

MBR Mechanical Contractors Inc.
121 Fawcett Hill Rd., Petitcodiac, NB   

Email: ejardine@mbr-group.ca

 756-2930 / Cell: 858-3990Evan Jardine:

Machine Shop

 Call Patrick for a
FREE ESTIMATE! 506-961-4072

Sales, Installation
Service, Inspections

Wood & Pellet Stoves
Chimneys, Liners 

& More

 188 Old Post Road, Petitcodiac, NB   

Hours
Mon - Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat: 8am - 12pm

Phone - 756-3347

Auto Supplies

Auto Supplies

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

Auto Supplies

Universal Accessories Ltd.
3092 Main St., Salisbury, NB

Phone 372-5398

Hours
Mon-Fri: 8am - 5:30pm / Sat.:8am -12pm

$5.00 OFF with $50 Purchase

CLIP & SAVE CLIP & SAVE

chris@homeguide.ca
www.HomesGuide.ca

Chris
Constantine
506-866-3291

Funeral Homes

*New Construction *Renovations
*Framing *Siding *Windows

*Roofing *Flooring *Finish Work
Ph: (506)878-7227        mcc.roland@gmail.com

MITTON    
Custom Carpentry

 Roland Mitton
Licensed Carpenter

Septic Systems - Excavating - Dozing 
Sandstone - Gravel - Trucking - Topsoil

Snow Removal 

356 Springhill Rd - Havelock, NB E4Z 5T3

Excavation

Excavating
 T & D

Dana - 871-3024 Tyler - 756-0108

Petitcodiac Valley Golf 
&Country Club 

86 Golf Course Rd, Petitcodiac, NB

Check our website for any specials
www.petitcodiacvalleygolf.ca

Call the clubhouse to reserve your tee-time
(506)756-8129 

Golf Course

If you would like to place your ad here phone 756-2110

Instructor

Hours
Mon. - Fri. - 10am - 5pm

  Sat. - 10am - 4pm

3154 Main Street
 Salisbury, NB 

 Phone: 506-215-0238
   Entrance behind Salisbury Pharmacy 
 Clothing, Footwear & Jewelry

Real Estate

Health & Wellness
Marilyn Stevens Healing Touch

506-204-2024 cell / text
*EFT Emotional Freedom Technique

*Raindrop Therapy *Chakra Balence *The Hara 
*Facial & Foot Reflexology *Reiki *Foot Detox

(health care coverage for most insurance co.)
email: gmcollette@hotmail.com

I LOVE LIFE N LIVE

Caring Beyond Cleaning

Kristal Clean Pet Grooming

Kristal Budd Lounsbury
26 O’Neal Rd, Second North River, NB E4J 3Z3

1-506-233-PETS (7387)

Pet Grooming

Physiotherapy

Katie Taylor
506.229.1984

A & T Countryside Realty Inc.
 

CENTURY 21

Gutters & Eavestroughing

GUTTERS
* VINYL SIDING  * SEAMLESS GUTTERS 
* VINYL REPLACEMENT WINDOWS & DOORS
* FULLY INSURED

Over 34 Years Experience 372-5522
 FAX 372-4350

Salisbury West, NB
Phone: 372-4800 

www.keirsteads.ca
David Keirstead - Funeral Director

Petitcodiac, NB
Phone: 756-3361

Grocery Store

Monday - Saturday: 8am - 9pm 
Sunday: 10am - 6pm / Holidays: 12 - 6pm 

Hours:

3070 Main St., Salisbury, NB E4J 2L6
Phone: 372-9231

Sandy’s

Real Estate

  1 month ONLY $17.50 per month

Kent Hoar
(506)227-6263

kent@remaxnb.ca

Snow Blowing & Plowing
mdurksen@exitmoncton.ca

Melissa Durksen
(506) 381-8280

Real Estate
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“Saturday, NOVEMBER 30th

First North River Baptist 
Church Pancake Supper and 

Bake Sale/Silent Auction from 4:00-
6:00 pm at the Christian Education 
Centre (374 Wheaton Settlement Road, 
Wheaton Settlement). 
Suggested $10 per adult for meal, 
	      $5 for children under 12. 
For more information 756-3755." 

Classified
Let the classifieds help you list apt for rent, sell your items, or 

announce your special occasions. 
Cost: $5 for 20 words or less & $15 for over 20 words.

Please drop off information at 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac (the Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame building) 
during our business hours: Monday to Friday 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. For more information please call 756-2110

UP COMING EVENTS

Five Points Baptist Church
5597 Route 895 Colpitts Setlement, NB E4J 3A2

Gospel Jam Session
There will be no Gospel Music

for December 15, 2019.
Have a Merry Christmas

And we will see you on Janurary 19, 2020

Contact Ross 534-2461 for more information

Weekly 50/50 Draw
Tri-County Boys and Girls Club 

Gold Rush. Only a Toonie!
Remember your number and play it 

weekly. Help support the Boys and Girls 
Clubs of  Petitcodiac and Salisbury

For more info check us out on facebook 
@ Tri-County Gold Rush

Post your classified with us! 
$5.00 for under 20 words or 

$10.00 for over 20 words. Picture & 20 
words $15.00. Picture & over 20 words 

$20.00. Obituaries $35.00

25 Maple Street, Petitcodiac, NB               Phone: 506-756-2293
Home of Petty Trailblazers ATV Club

Monthly Meetings the 3rd Tuesday of every month, 7pm
at our clubhouse - 25 Maple Street, Petitcodiac   ALL WELCOME

Nov.1 -Riverside Albert Rec Centre 
-2pm

Nov. 8 - Elgin Maple Tree Cafe - 2pm

Nov. 15 - Havelock Legion - Chantal 
from Service Canada 2pm

Nov. 29 -Havelock Legion - Chantal 
from Service Canada 2pm

Seniors On the Go

JOB OPPORTUNITY

HELP WANTED
	
Looking for a mature individual to work 
some afternoon shifts and every other 
Saturday.

This position will entail:
Working cash, Making subs, Kitchen 
work, plus other related help.
Drop name and number off at Wrights 
Country Bakery, 2667 NB - 112, 
Salisbury, NB

The Management of the Maritime 
Motorsports Hall of Fame would like to 
THANK  all the volunteers that help with 
our busy Induction weekend November 15 
- 17. 

THANK YOU
From Edith Corey for all your get well 
cards, prayers, the flowers and goodies 
while my stay in the hospital. I do 
appreciate the ones who took time to 
visit. Thank you to the ICU, the best 
of care. Thank you to my family Julie, 
Judy, Jamie for their care and love.  To 
my brother John who drove so many 
miles        to visit. Thank you for your 
concern and prayers. To the pastor, 
sister Gratto and our church a special 
thank you. I love you all. Edie

Maritime Motorsports Hall Of Fame

10th Annual Christmas Bazaar 
December 7, 2019

 For more information call 756-2110

 Tables are $15.00 per table  
Tables need to be paid in advance & it is on a 

first come first serve basis.  

 Just a Heads Up

FREE

Books! Books! Books!
Everything from Dictionairies to 
Devotional Books

4537 Route 106 (in the garage)
Lena Clarke

 For 
Wayne Jones
80th Birthday

Sunday, December 8, 2019
at

49 Bleakney Rd, Salisbury, NB
1- 4pm

BEST WISHES ONLY

OPEN HOUSE

We would like Congratulate our Parents 
Ernie & Winona McLean on their 
upcoming 65th Wedding Anniversary 
on December 29th.  The family will be 
celebrating by going back to the Church 
where it all began, the New Canaan 
Baptist Church.
From your Loving Family

THANK YOU

FOR SALE

UP COMING EVENTS

ADULT EDUCATION

Salisbury Adult Learning Center
372-5025

or
South East Regional 

Adult Learning Board
857-9912

FREE GED & PRE-GED PROGRAM

Do not have your High School 
diploma and need it for work or 

college? Then contact the 
Salisbury Adult Learning Center as we 
offer full and part time GED training 
(continuous intake). There is no cost 

to attend, and the 
program is Employment Insurance, 

Social Development and Post 
Secondary Education Training and

Labour approved and funded.
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FOR SALE

OBITUARIESTHANK YOU

OBITUARIES

OBITUARIES OBITUARIES

 Douthwright, Donald, 
passed away peacefully 
at The Moncton Hospital 
on October 29, 2019, at 
the age of 63.
Born in Little River, NB, 
on January 10, 1956. 
Donnie was the son of 
the late Russell and  

(Aevon) Shirley Douthwright.
Donnie is survived by his loving wife of 
41 years, Susan (Wilson); his children, 
Chrystina (Jason) and Adam (Erin) and 
his precious grandchildren, Chace, 
Clara, Camdyn, and Samantha. He will 
also be dearly missed by his siblings, 
Kathy (Armour), James (Denise), Terry 
(Sharon), Joan (Keith) as well as his 
nieces and nephews.
In addition to his parents, Donnie was 
predeceased by his sister, Peggy Sproul 
of Ontario.
Donnie enjoyed his time spent plowing 
snow for DOTI in the Salisbury area, 
camping with his family, four wheeling 
with friends and enjoying music with 
family and friends.
A service to Celebrate Donnie’s Life 
will be held in the chapel of Fair Haven 
Funeral Home on Saturday, November 
2, 2019 at 1:00 pm. Interment at Fair 
Haven Cemetery.
A special thanks to the Extra Mural 
Nurses, Palliative Care Nurses, and Dr. 
Lisa Searle.
Donations in Donnie’s Memory may be 
made  to the Canadian Cancer Society .
Funeral arrangements entrusted to Fair 
Haven Funeral Home, 1177 Salisbury 
Road, Moncton (506) 852-3530.
The family invites you to send online 
condolences to www.fairhavenmemorial.
ca

Donald Douthwright
1956 - 2019

   Jeffrey 'Wayne' Bishop, 
72, of Salisbury passed 
away Friday, November 
15, 2019 at the Moncton 
Hospital.
  Born in Moncton, he 
was the son of the late 
Orland and Beatrice 

(Lewis) Bishop. Wayne was retired from 
Rogers Cable, he enjoyed fishing and 
hunting and he was a friend to animals, 
rescuing horses, dogs and cats.
  Wayne is survived by his daughter 
Carrie Anne Bishop; granddaughter Amy 
Bishop; son Barrett Bishop (Renée); 
companion Marilyn Hickey; half-brother 
Larry Hughes (Arlene); half-sister Beverly 
Alcorn (Brian) and canine companion 
Spot the dog. Besides his parents Wayne 
was predeceased by sisters Audrey Tait 
and Shirley Gardner; birth father Patrick 
Hughes and birth mother Irene Nellie 
Little.
  Family received relatives and friends 
at the Salisbury Funeral Home, 3350 
Route 106 (372-4800) on Wednesday, 
November 20th from 6 to 8 pm.
  If desired, donations to the SPCA would 
be appreciated by the family. www.
keirsteads.ca

    Mark Stephen Tingley 
of Dorchester, formerly 
of Colpitts Settlement 
and Berry Mills, passed 
away peacefully on 
Monday, November 4, 
2019, on his own terms, 

with his family by his side, after a long 
and courageous battle with cancer.
Born August 3, 1956 in Moncton, Mark 
was the youngest child of the late 
Ivy Rita (Mesheau) and James Arthur 
Tingley. He spent his early years on 
the family farm in Colpitts Settlement 
before moving just down the road to the 
Davis Road where he created his own 
farm. His schooling began in the one-
room school in Colpitts Settlement and 
included graduation from Salisbury High 
School, and NBCC Moncton, Business 
Administration. After barely surviving 
an industrial accident, he re-trained 
in computers at Eastern College, using 
his new skill and his love of farming 
as Manager of Southeastern Farmers 
Cooperative Store for many years.
Mark was happiest in the outdoors 
with a shovel or a hammer in his hand. 
He was the master of recycling. Each 
place he lived became a showcase for 
his talent with flourishing flower beds 
accented with benches and sheds he 
had envisioned from what most people 

On  November 3, 2019, Lynda Bondsfield, 
67, passed away peacefully at her home 
in Hillgrove, NB. 
A loving mum, grandma, sister and aunt, 
she will be sadly missed. 
By request, there will be no funeral 
service or visitation.
For those who wish, memorials can be 
made to the New Brunswick Extra Mural 
program, whose staff provided excellent 
care in Lynda's last few months.
Arrangements in Care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home and Crematorium / 
Armstrongs Funeral Chapel, Petitcodiac 
(506-372-4800)
www.keirsteads.ca

    The family of Wanda 
Jean (Steeves) Clive of 
Riverview is saddened 
to announce her sudden 
passing on November 1, 
2019 at the age of 62.
   Wanda graduated from 

Salisbury Regional High School and 
attended the University of Moncton, 
Laval University, summer studies in 
Switzerland, and graduated from UNB 
Fredericton (BEd). She was a retired 
teacher at Salisbury Middle School 
where she spent her entire career and 
was a member of the former The Glades 
Baptist Church. She loved to travel, 
taking trips to New Zealand, China, 
Europe, South America, and several 

    Audrey Mae Brown, 
91, of Steeves Mountain, 
passed away on 
Wednesday, October 30, 
2019 at the Moncton City 
Hospital.
   Born in Salisbury, she 

was a daughter of the late James and 
Coral (Jones) Reeder and wife of the 
late Frank Brown. Audrey was a member 
of the Intercontinental Church of God 
and a retired employee of Grass Nursing 
Home.
Audrey is survived and sadly missed by 
her son, Michael (Debby); grandchildren, 
Lona Brown and Laura Brown-Burke; 
great granddaughter, Aoibhleen Burke; 
and many nieces and nephews. She was 
the last surviving member of her family. 
In addition to her parents and husband, 
she was predeceased by her sisters, 
Edna, Judy, Clara, Betty, Margaret, 
Mary; and brothers, Allen, Bill and 
Floyd.
There will be no funeral service or 
visitation as per Audrey’s request. 
Arrangements in care of Salisbury 
Funeral Home and Crematorium 
(372-4800). If desired, memorials to 
Intercontinental Church of God would 
be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca

Jeffrey “Wayne” Bishop
1947 - 2019

Mark Tingley
1956 - 2019

considered garbage. Mark enjoyed 
books, history, and a good joke.
Mark’s humour and kind heart will 
be missed. He is survived by his five 
children, Jessica Tingley, Jason (JJ), 
Justin (Rebecca), Jeremmy, and 
JacindaTingley.  Also left to mourn 
him are his four-grandchildren, Kalina, 
Eirdrick, Cradyck, and Bronwynne; 
his siblings, Gloria (Herbie) Jameson, 
Ralph (Donna) Tingley, Joyce (Jerry) 
Quigley, Roger Tingley, Marilyn (Cyril) 
Hall, Marlene (Bob) Hickman, and Janet 
Richard; as well as Kyle Lewis; and 
many nieces and nephews.
Mark was predeceased by his parents, 
Ivy and Jim; niece Nola Tingley Rourke; 
nephew, Jeffrey Hall; sister-in-law, 
Bonita Tingley.
The family received relatives and friends 
at The Salisbury Funeral Home (372-
4800) on Sunday November 10, 2019 
from 2 – 4 pm. If desired, memorials to 
the Middlesex Cemetery or charity of 
your choice would be appreciated.
www.keirsteads.ca

Lynda Bondsfield
1951 - 2019

Wanda Clive
1957 - 2019

cruises. Her step-grandchildren were a 
joy in her life.
Wanda will be greatly missed by her 
mother, Jean Steeves of The Glades; 
her partner, Glen Morrison; her step-
children, Craig Morrison and Melissa 
(Thomas Sullivan) Morrison; step-
grandchildren, Angus, Billie, and 
Frankie; sister, June (Arnold) Colpitts; 
brothers, Ivan (Janet) Steeves and 
Glenn (Debbie) Steeves; nieces and 
nephews, Tanya, Trudi, Devin, Nick, 
Katelyn, Laura and Chris.
She is predeceased by her father, 
Norman Steeves.
 Rested at Salisbury Funeral Home (372-
4800) from where visitation took place 
on Friday, November 8, 2019 from 6 – 
8 pm and from where a Celebration of 
Life was held on Saturday, November 9, 
2019 at 11 am. Pastor Lloyd O’Blenes 
officiated. Interment in The Glades 
Baptist Cemetery.  
If desired, memorials to the Heart & 
Stroke Foundation or The Glades Baptist 
Cemetery would be appreciated.
 www.keirsteads.ca

Audrey Brown
1928 - 2019

Thank You

From the Family of the late Royden 
Seely, special thanks to our friends 
and family for condolences, prayers, 
food, flowers, and donations in our 
father’s memory. We also thank the 
doctors and nurses from 4200 unit 
at the Moncton Hospital. Your care 
and attention to him and our family’s 
needs were so greatly appreciated.
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Steeves Settlement Baptist Church, 
Independent

250 Steeves Settlement Rd.
Pastor Paul Fosmark

Services every Sunday
Sunday School for all ages - 9:45am
Morning Worship Service - 11:00am

Washroom facilities available  
 All Welcome!

For more information call 534-2714

St. Andrew’s Anglican -  Sunday 
Service / School  at 9:00 am.  

Havelock Baptist Church
2046 Route 885

Church and Sunday School 
each Sunday at 11am

Mondays - Bible Study at 10am
Wednesday evenings - Prayer meeting 

at 7:30pm
ALL WELCOME!

OBITUARIES

 St. Jonn’s Anglican Church, Salisbury, 
each Sunday at 11 am with 
Sunday School also at 11 am  

Petitcodiac Baptist - Morning Worship at 
10:00am. “SS JAM” (preschool - Grade 5) 
at 10:00 am. Nursery available for infants

Check website   
www.petitcodiacbaptist.ca or our 

Facebook page for storm cancellations.

Petitcodiac-Salisbury Pastoral 
Charge United Church of Canada

Salisbury United - 9:30am
Saint James United (Petitcodiac) 

11:15am

Petitcodiac Mennonite - Worship 
Service 11:00 am.

CHURCH SERVICES

Petitcodiac Lighthouse Assembly
Services: Worship Sundays - 10:30am

Location: Maritime Motorsports Hall of 
Fame, 5 Hooper Lane, Petitcodiac, NB

Pastor C.G. Fenwick
Ph: 506-433-6972

First North River Baptist Church
573 Blakney Road, Fawcett Hill

Pastor Wayne Hagerman
 Services every Sunday

Sunday School for all ages – 9:45am
Morning Worship Service – 11:00am

All Welcome
For more information 756-8580

 Hollie Leo Corey 
,88, of the Jordan 
Lifecare Center and 
formerly Canaan 
passed away 
peacefully at the 
Center, Wednesday 
October 23, 2019.

  Born in Canaan he was a son of the 
late Charles and Flossie (Kierstead) 
Corey. Hollie retired from A & M 
Transport where he had worked as a 
mechanic and driver. He attended the 
Havelock Wesleyan Church and enjoyed 
the outdoors, fishing and gathering his 
winters wood but his greatest joy was 
hunting and time spent at the camps 
and reminiscing  about the many 
successful  hunts. He was happy and 
content at his home in Canaan and with 
his assistance his mother enjoyed extra 
years at home.
  Survived by sisters Doris Coleman (late 
Bliss), Faith Clarke (late Alvin), brother 
Roy    (late Edith), sisters in law Mary 
and Edith Corey and by numerous nieces 
and nephews and their children whom 
he was a beloved uncle to. Predeceased 
by sister Myrtle Woodman (James), 
brothers Raymond (Mabel), Russell 
(Erma), Harold and Lawrence.
  Rested at the Salisbury Funeral Home, 
3350 Route 106 Salisbury on Saturday 
October 26, 2019 from noon until 
funeral at 1 p.m. Rev. Doug Tatton 
officiated.  Interment at Havelock 
Wesleyan Cemetery.
 If desired memorials to the Abandoned 
Cat Rescue, Salisbury or a charity of 
choice would be appreciated by the 
family.
The family wish to thank his caregivers 
both at home and at the Jordan Center 
who enriched Hollie's quality of life.
www.keirsteads.ca

Hollie L. Corey (Jiggs)
1931 - 2019

 Deborah "Debbi" 
L. Wood, 65, of 
Moncton, passed 
away peacefully at 
her residence on 
Thursday, November 
21, 2019.
Born in Truro, NS, 

she was the daughter of the late Vincent 
and Florence (Campbell) Steeves.
Debbie was a graduate of Harrison 
Trimble High School and attended her 
first year of university at Mount Allison 
in the science program. In 1974, she 
was accepted into Dalhousie University's 
B.Sc. Pharmacology program where she 
obtained her Pharmacy Degree in 1977. 
Early in her career she started working 
at Shoppers Highfield where she was 
chief pharmacist and later franchisee at 
their Highfield Square store for over 30 
years. When the Highfield location was 
demolished, she built the new Shoppers 
on Vaughan Harvey Blvd. Debbie retired 
from Shoppers approximately 10 years 
ago but couldn't leave her joy of 
helping clients for more than a couple 
of weeks. So, she spent a few years as 
a relief Pharmacist traveling to stores 
in Moncton, Rexton, Sackville, and 
Riverside-Albert.
Over the years she perfected her 
enjoyment with gardening and 
maintaining the "Wood Family Estate"! 
Planting, pruning, and picking flowers 
was her passion.
She became an avid sailor and earned her 
"Advanced Pilots Designation" from the 
Canadian Power and Sailing Squadron. 
She and her husband Richard were an 
accomplished rally and motorsport team 
in the seventies and eighties.
A "lover of all animals", she always said 
she should have become a Vet so all the 
stray, injured, and orphaned critters 
could find a safe, new home at her 
place.
After more than 50 years together, Debbi 
will be greatly missed by her husband and 
partner Rick.; sisters, Carol MacWilliam 
(late John) of Woodstock, ON and 
Dawna Lund (Jim) of Charlottetown, 
PE; brother, Keith Steeves of Cornwall, 
ON and numerous nieces, nephews and 
many friends throughout the Maritimes.
A gathering to share memories and 
celebrate Debbi’s life will be held at 
Fergusons Funeral Home Reception 
Centre on Wednesday, November 27, 
2019 from 2:00 to 4:00 pm. Private 
family service will be held at Fernhill 
Cemetery, Saint John.
In memory of Debbi, donations to the 
Luxor Shriners Transportation Fund would 
be appreciated. Online condolences for 
the family may be shared on Fergusons 
Funeral Home Facebook page or at
www.fergusonsfuneralhome.com

Deborah “Debbi” Lou Wood

OBITUARIES

 New Canaan Baptist Church
December 15th at 7 PM

Everyone is welcome to come to our 
annual Christmas Carol Service. There 
will be a time for fellowship and light 

refreshments to follow.
Storm date December 22nd

Carols and Candles

Located at;530 River Glade Road has 
church services every Sunday from 
11am-12 pm. We have recently, just 
launched are new Sunday School 
program called,“Kidz Korner” also 
from 11am–12pm. Come, sit back and 
enjoy our Praise Team in song and our 
Pastor’s inspirational message’s while 
your children are entertained with 
their own music, skits and lessons about 
God’s love. Nursery is also available for 
your convenience. Looking forward to 
meeting you there.
Every Wednesday night, from 6:30-
7:45, we have “Adventure Club” for 
ages 4 -12, and a “Teen Program” for 
ages 13-16 at the same time. After 
the younger groups, we hold Bible 
Study Groups at 8 pm, not only in the 
church but in various homes around 
the communities we minister too.

Cornerstone Community Church

CHURCH SERVICES

Welcome to the Calvary 
Pentecostal Church

on the old Fredericton Rd.
Services 10:30 am Sunday 

and Tuesdays - Bible Study at 7:00pm

Merry Christmas 

SCOTTY’S LAUNDROMAT
Thank you to all our patrons.

Have a great Christmas 
& New Year!
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Friday, December 13th
Turkey supper. Potatoes, vegetables, dressing, gravy and cranberries. Homemade 
roll and dessert. Tea or coffee. All for $12. Children 6-12 $6 and children 5 and 
under- free. Eat in or take out! Free delivery in the Salisbury area.
This will be the last supper until the end of January. Check next months Motor 
Sports for the date.

Friday, December 6th There will be a live Auction starting at 7pm. Come and 
check out all the treasures and maybe find that Christmas gift for that hard to buy 
for person. Come early and get a good seat.

The Legion will be closed from December 22-26th. Open Friday 27th and Saturday 
28th from Noon - 10pm.
Closed New Years Day

There will be an Open Mic on December 28th starting at 1pm. Ricky Colpitts, 
Shelby Murray and Friends. So put on your toe tapping shoes and come to the 
Legion for a fun afternoon. You never know who may drop in and join the fun.

Don’t Forget...
We are doing a Fundraiser to make money to buy a new stove.
We have Legion Cook Books on sale for $20. 172  delicious recipes from our Merry 
Makers and Friday Night Supper people. Don’t miss out! Great idea for a Christmas 
gift.

Also, we are selling tickets on 1st prize - Gift cards,  2nd prize - A Christmas 
Grinch and 3rd prize a surprise gift. Tickets are 3/$5
All proceeds go towards a new stove. Please come and support us.

The Farmers and Artisans Market will be at the Legion every 
Saturday for the month of November! Come and check out the 
local vendors  and see what they have. Fresh vegetables, bake 

goods, dog treats and fresh eggs, clothing and much more. Come support the 
Legion and the local genders. It runs from 8am -Noon. Check it out.

The Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame - 
Inductee Corner

Salisbury Legion
“Winter” Business Hours
Sunday & Monday- Closed

Tuesday – Thursday- 5pm-10pm
Friday & Saturday- 12 noon – 10pm

KEVIN GALLANT
Inducted November 19, 2016

Competitor Drag Racing
Home Province PEI (Deceased)

“Kevin was just an all around great guy”.

He started drag racing at age 8 as a Junior Dragster at Raceway Park,Oyster Bed. 

2011 he won the TJ Memorial event. 

2012, at Raceway Park, he won numerous races as well as being named “Island 
Champion Pro Division”. On Labour Day, in the Pro Bracket division, he won the class 
championship. 

2013 he went on to the pro stock level, driving his 1979 small block 355 Chevy Monza.  
He would run 128 mph in 10.4 seconds on the ¼ mile.

Kevin was a member of the Atlantic Drag Racing Association.

He won individual races at Miramichi Drag Park.

In High School he joined the peer helping program to support the special needs students.

Other sports Kevin enjoyed stockcar racing, national level curling, Soccer, rugby and 
softball. 

There have been many memorial events dedicated to Kevin. 

At Raceway Park their new building was dedicated in his memory as well as a Memorial 
weekend for the Jr. dragsters. 

Kevin may have only lived 18 years, but he certainly accomplished a great deal and lived 
his life to the fullest”.

 This will be our first Christmas without 
Dad.  He once told me that when his 
father died at age 91, he had   him for a 
long time, and that was why  he would 
really miss him.  And that is exactly how 
I feel.  My head knew he would not live 
forever, but, my heart thought he just 
might.  He was well loved by his children 
(and their spouses), grandchildren and 
great grandchildren.  He was an uncle, 
a cousin, a brother, and a friend to 
many.  He was especially fond of his 
friend and neighbour, Sandy. She was 
not only a friend, but sometimes even 
had to put on her nurse’s cap! And he 

loved her egg salad sandwiches!  I think 
her secret ingredient was red peppers.
After losing our brother, Robin, last 
Christmas, Dad was never the same.  
Although he was getting old and worn 
out, I think he died of a broken heart 
as well.  We will miss his laughter and 
his teasing.  The great grandchildren 
will miss the candy he always had in his 
pocket  for them……….   All in all, “he 
had a good run”.

I found this poem in his Bible recently.  
It seems very appropriate as Dad passed 
away just 2 weeks shy of his 89th 
birthday. 

“Eighty”

Today, dear Lord I am 80 and there’s 
much I haven’t done.

I hope dear Lord, you’ll let me live until 
I’m 81.

But, if I haven’t finished all I want to do,
Would you please let me stay until I’m 

82?
So many places I want go, so much I want 

to see,
Do you think you could manage to make 

it 83?
Many things I may have done, but there’s 

so much left in store,
I’d like it very much to live to 84.

And if by then, I’m still alive,

In Honor of Dad - Stuart F. Thorne
June 16, 1932 - May 28, 2019

Then, I’d like to stay to 85.
The world is changing very fast, so I’d 

really like to stick and see what happens 
to the world I’m 86.

I know dear Lord, it’s a lot to ask and it 
will be nice in heaven,

But I’d really like to stay around until I’m 
87.

I know by then I won’t be fast and 
sometimes I’ll be late,

But it would be oh so pleasant to be 
around at 88.

I will have seen so many thing and had a 
wonderful time,

So I’m sure that I’d be willing to leave at 
89 (well, maybe). 

Thank you Dad for all that you did for 
us.  We will be forever grateful and miss 
you always.
Love, from your family.

If you are reading this, 
so are your potential 

customers!

Contact us for details. 
506-756-2110
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Salisbury Happenings
Village of Salisbury News Holly McNeil, Director

Donna Hunwicks-Hopper, Assistant Director
62 Douglas St, Salisbury
parks.leisure@salisburynb.ca
372-3280

Join us on Sunday December 1 at 6:00 at Highland Park 
as we light the Christmas tree and enjoy some Christmas 
music, hot chocolate, and hot apple cider. Please remember 
to keep pets on a leash. Everyone welcome!**REMINDER 
TO BRING A REUSABLE MUG TO HELP US REDUCE PLASTIC 
AND STYROFOAM WASTE AND WEAR A HEADLAMP OR A 
FLASHLIGHT IF YOU HAVE ONE**

Christmas Tree Lighting at Highland Park

 Monday, December 9 from 6-8 pm 
at the Salisbury Lions Club

Only $5/kid!
All craft supplies will be provided for the event. 

Call 372-3280 or email parks.leisure@salisburynb.ca 
to register by December 2. 

(limit of 35 spaces)

Kids Gingerbread House, Christmas Crafts & Games Night

Salisbury Winter Carnival
February 8 - 15, 2020

At the Salisbury Parks & Leisure Department we depend heavily on volunteers for 
all our events, activities and sports! We have a wide range of activities that require 
a wide range of skills. We really have something for everyone who wants to help 
in our community! Some examples are cooking, serving, coaching baseball, soccer, 
or basketball (training provided), umpiring or refereeing (training provided), 
carpentry, planning & organizing events, fundraising, setting up for events…. the 
list is endless. If you or anyone you know would like to help at any of our activities, 
please get in touch with Holly or Donna at 372-3280. 

THANK-YOU TO ALL OF OUR CURRENT AND PAST VOLUNTEERS-WE 
COULDN’T DO IT WITHOUT YOU!

          Follow our Salisbury Parks & Leisure Department Facebook page for up to 
date information on our events and programs!

SEASONS GREETINGS!
The Mayor, Council, and staff of the Village of Salisbury wish you a joyous Holiday 
Season and health, happiness, and prosperity throughout the coming New Year.

HOLIDAY OFFICE HOURS
The office will be closed at noon on Tuesday, December 24th and will reopen 
on Monday, December 30th at 8:30am for the Christmas holidays; and will close 
at noon on Tuesday, December 31st for New Year’s Eve and will reopen on the 
morning of January 2nd following the New Year’s Day holiday.

CHRISTMAS TREE DISPOSAL
Residents who wish to drop-off their Christmas tree can do so at the following 
site:
Village of Salisbury Wastewater Treatment Facility, 47 Government Road (in 
designated area).
Tree bags, tinsel, ornaments, nails, tree skirts, string, stands, etc., must be 
removed before disposal. Christmas wreaths will NOT be accepted.

HAZARDOUS WASTE
Southeast ECO360's Mobile Eco-Depot will be in Salisbury for two days in early 
January – on Wednesday, January 8th and Thursday, January 9th from noon-
8:00pm both days. They will be set up in the parking lot of the Salisbury Baptist 
Church at 3128 Main Street. For more information, visit them online at www.
eco360.ca.

WINTER PARKING
Just a reminder that for the purpose of snow-removal, no person shall stand or 
park a vehicle on any highway or street within the Village of Salisbury between 
the hours of 1:00am and 7:00am from the first day of November in any year until 
the first day of April in the following year.

BE 72-HOURS READY!
Winter weather has arrived, and it’s important that all of us be prepared in 
the event of storms that result in power outages. In partnership with the New 
Brunswick Emergency Measures Organization, the Village of Salisbury urges its 
residents to be 72-hours ready; that is, be prepared to manage on our own for 
at least 72 hours while NB Power works to restore service. Have an emergency 
plan and a storm kit covering the needs of your family (including pets!). The 
Village of Salisbury diligently monitors weather conditions, keeping in close 
communication with NB EMO in preparation to respond in times of emergency. 
With the environment changing, it should be noted that storms are increasing in 
intensity, if not frequency, further underscoring the importance of being 72-hours 
ready!

PRESS RELEASE
SALISBURY PUBLIC LIBRARY EVENTS DECEMBER 2019

Read, Sing, Action!  –Thursdays at 10:30 am until December 19th. 
Stories, songs, and play for young children. 

Block Builders –Tuesday December 3rd from 2:00 – 4:00 pm. Bring your friends 
and family to the library and build with LEGO®. 

The Booklovers Reading Club for adults will discuss Son of a Trickster by Eden 
Robinson on December 11th at 6:15pm. New members welcome!

Adult Crafting Circle – Fridays in December from 10:30 -11:30 am. Bring your 
current craft project and join fellow knitters and crafters for inspiration and tips. 
All skill levels are welcome. 

Teen DIY Gift Making – Wednesday December 11th from 2:30-4:30 pm.  Drop in 
and make a gift for that special someone.

Family Movie – Saturday December 14th at 2:00pm. Free popcorn! Contact the 
library for the movie title.

For more information, call the library at 372-3240. The library is located at 3215 
Main Street in Salisbury. 
Library Open Hours: Tuesdays, Thursdays, Fridays, Saturdays 10am-12pm & 1-5pm, 
and Wednesdays 1-5pm & 6-8pm.  Closed December 24 afternoon, closed December 
25-26.
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 Phone: 506-215-0238
3154 Main Street, Salisbury, NB

 Check out on  facebook 

 Sat., Dec. 07 - 10am - 4pm

 Parking & Entrance in the rear of the Salisbury Pharmacy Ltd.
 

  Christmas Party Sale

Hours
Monday - Friday - 10:00am - 5:00pm

Saturday - 10:00am -4:00pm
Sunday - Closed

  EVERYTHING!!
Something for Everyone

Lots of Great Christmas Gift Ideas

SALISBURY NATURALIST CLUB 

SALISBURY CHRISTMAS BIRD COUNT (CBC)

Saturday, December 14th

The annual; CBC takes in an area that includes Salisbury, 
The Glades, Petitcodiac, North River and Colpitts. 
The count includes the number of species seen, as well as the 
total number of birds for each species.
Please consider filling your home feeders.
Anyone can join a group as they do their section survey. Even 
if you are a novice and would enjoy the day or part of it we would 
welcome you. 
Please call Connie Colpitts, 372-9362. if you are interested.
Binoculars are also available

 SPL Fitness Classes at Salisbury Baptist 
Church gym on Mondays and Fridays 
from 10-11. Purchase a 22- session 
punch pass for only $60 or pay a $4 
drop in fee. 

Recognizing one of the good ones!

Look at that smile, it says it all!

If you watch basketball in our neck of the woods, you are 
probably no stranger to Bill Agnew. This man does all the 

scheduling for referees in our area. He never misses a beat and always makes 
sure someone is there, and when no one can show up he steps up!

Salisbury Petitcodiac Minor Basketball thanks you, Bill, and all your fellow 
referees.

Photo from left to right: Alexis Thorne (Salisbury Petitcodiac Panthers), 
Bill Agnew (Referee), Sophie Matthews (Moncton Hawks B)

SPL Pickleball-$2 drop in fee
Mondays @ JMA-6-9:30 
Tuesdays & Thursdays @ SBC 3-4:30
Wednesdays & Fridays @ SBC-11-12:30

Regular Programs

All activities at JMA or SES are cancelled for the school holidays from December 
23rd - January 6th.

Thank you Doug Northip and  his volunteers from the Cystic fibrosis group who 
helped out at the Recent Lions Breakfast. 

Salisbury Lions Bingo  is held every Tuesday in the Lions Building on 
Peter St. Salisbury at 7:00 pm sharp. Bingo on December 10th, Turkey 
and other treat draws. December 17th - invite a friend night. No bingo 
on December 24th and 31st.
Salisbury Lions Club holds its regular meetings the Second and Fourth 

Thursday  a month. 

The monthly pan cake breakfast is held the 3rd Saturday  of each month. 
Your community support is greatly appreciated.
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ACTIVITIES
 FOR KIDS

FREE
ADMISSION

CHRISTMAS
STORY TIME

SATURDAY     DECEMBER 14, 19        2 PM - 4 PM

PHOTOSHOOT

6 KAY ST PETITCODIAC, NB

P R E S E N T E D  B Y :  R I S I N G  S T A R S  D A Y C A R E  A N D  T H E  P E T I T C O D I A C  L I B R A R Y

Published Monthly - Next Issue January 1, 2019

Editorial & Advertising deadline: December 23, 2019

Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame Museum

10th Anniversary

Congratulations Maritime Motorsports 
Hall of Fame Museum on your 10th 
Anniversary.
Let me take this opportunity to extend 
my sincere wishes and congratulate you 
on this special occasion. 
I also wish to acknowledge and thank the 
Maritime Motorsports Hall of Fame for 
their continued support of Petitcodiac 
and its surrounding communities.
May you continue to enjoy health, 
happiness and success in the years to 
come.
Presented by Ross Wetmore
Minister of Agriculture, Aquaculture and 
Fisheries
MLA, Gagetown - Petitcodiac

L - R - Angela Nicholson (President), 
Winona McLean (Managing Director) & 
Ross Wetmore

www.premierevanlines.com
663 Malenfant Blvd.

Moncton, NB

506.857.0050
toll free: 1.800.585.5518

* Free Estimates

* Local, Long Distance and 

  International Moving

* Residential & Commercial Services

* Warehouse & Logistics Specialists

* Cross Docking

* Storage and Records Management

* Security System

          moncton@premierevanlines.com
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